
Agenda Item: 8. 
 

Memorandum 

 

To: PPO Subcommittee 

From: Amanda Grint, Water Resources Engineer and Lori Laster, Stormwater 
Management Engineer 

Date: January 8, 2013 - Update 

Re: Interlocal Agreement with the City of Bellevue on the Missouri River 
Floodway Purchase of the 1600 Front Street Property 

 

 
After the FEMA Hazard Mitigation Grant Program (HMGP) application was submitted 
for the Missouri River buyouts in Iske Park and Elbow Bend, the City of Bellevue was 
contacted by another individual who was impacted by the 2011 Missouri River flood.  
The property is located at 1600 Front Street in Bellevue and the individual is interested 
in the floodway purchase program.  See attached map for location of property which is 
just north of Highway 370 and adjacent to the City’s Kramer Park.    
 
The City of Bellevue has requested that the Papio NRD assist them in purchasing this 
property which was substantially damaged in the flood.  The estimated cost to purchase 
and clean up the property is $45,500.   
 
The proposed plan is to amend the current Missouri River buyout HMGP application to 
include this property.  After speaking with the Nebraska Emergency Management 
Agency, who handles these federal grants, it was determined that this would be the 
preferred course of action.  If the grant is approved it would provide for 75% federal 
cost share and it would increase the total Missouri River HMGP application by $45,500.   
 
The local (nonfederal) share of the project ($11,375) would in this case be divided only 
between the Papio NRD and the City of Bellevue as outlined in the attached interlocal 
agreement.  Therefore, the District’s and Bellevue’s contribution would be a maximum 
of $5,700 each.  Additionally, this property, if purchased, would ultimately be deeded to 
the City of Bellevue at no cost and thus not be maintained by the District as the other 
Missouri River buyouts properties will be.   
 

Management recommends that the Subcommittee recommend to the Board that 

the General Manager be authorized to execute the proposed Interlocal Agreement 

with the City of Bellevue for the Missouri River Floodway Purchase of the 1600 

Front Street property in Bellevue in an amount not to exceed $45,500, and that the 

Missouri River Buyout FEMA HMGP grant be amended to include this property, 

subject to changes deemed necessary by the General Manager and approval as 

to form by District Legal Counsel. 
 




















